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The following policies are specific for PAs due to recertify in 2024 or 2025 who have not 
previously participated in the Alternative to PANRE Pilot and who applied for and were approved 
to participate in the inaugural launch of the PANRE-LA program in January 2023. NCCPA has 
adopted these policies to provide these PAs a full opportunity to participate in the first three-
year PANRE-LA administration window. 

 

• PAs who are due for recertification in 2024 or 2025 and complete the PANRE-LA 
program but do not pass it by the end of 2025 will be eligible to apply for and take up to 
three PANRE attempts in 2026 before their board certification expires, as long as they 
have met all other certification maintenance requirements for current NCCPA board 
certification. The PANRE attempts will be limited to not more than one attempt every 90 
days.  

• PAs who participated in the PANRE-LA for their 2024 recertification requirement and 
who were either voluntarily or administratively withdrawn from the PANRE-LA process in 
2023 have a total of up to three attempts to maintain their board certification by taking 
PANRE between the date of withdrawal and the last day of PANRE testing in 2024. The 
certification cycle of PAs who were either voluntarily or administratively withdrawn from 
the PANRE-LA process in 2024 will be extended to 2025, and up to three PANRE 
attempts are available to the PA in 2024 or 2025. PAs must have completed all 
certification maintenance requirements to take advantage of these PANRE attempts 
while still board certified. PAs who do not maintain their board certification will need to 
follow the policies in place for regaining NCCPA board certification.  

• PAs who participated in the PANRE-LA for their 2025 recertification requirement and 
who were either voluntarily or administratively withdrawn from the PANRE-LA process in 
2023 have a total of up to three attempts to maintain their board certification by taking 
PANRE in 2024 and 2025. Two of the attempts may occur in 2024. PAs who have not 
used any attempts in 2024 may take all three attempts in 2025, based on the PANRE 
policies. PAs must have completed all certification maintenance requirements to take 
advantage of these PANRE attempts while still board certified. PAs who do not maintain 
their board certification will need to follow the policies in place for regaining NCCPA 
board certification. 
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